Agenda Item 2

SEDGEMOOR DISTRICT COUNCIL

 MOORS PARISH CLUSTER GROUP & PACT

	Minutes of the Meeting of the Moors Parish Cluster Group & PACT

held in the Middlezoy Village Hall, Nethermoor Road, Middlezoy, 

TA7 0PG on

Thursday 21 August 2014 at 7.00pm


	Present:
	Representing:

	Alan Hudson
	Bridgwater Without PC

	Chris Sidaway
Ann Lipscomb
	Middlezoy PC

	Penelope Smith
Audrey Edwards
	North Newton PC

	Alan Bradford
Marion Denham
	North Petherton TC

	Helen Walker
	Lyng PC & Thurloxton PC

	Jeremy Walker
	Thurloxton PC

	Malcolm Carson
	Westonzoyland PC

	Councillor Derek Alder
Councillor Anne Fraser (Chairman)

Councillor Nobby Turner


	Sedgemoor District Council

	6 members of the public

	

	Also Present:
	

	Andrew Turner
	Somerset County Council

	Rob Semple
Allison Griffin

Leila Nicholson
	Sedgemoor District Council

	PCSO Becky Riley
	Avon & Somerset Police


	Apologies
	Jackie Fisher - Westonzoyland PC, Paul Baker – Middlezoy PC,
Cllr David Hall – Somerset County Council



	
	SESSION 1 PARTNERS AND COMMUNITIES TOGETHER

	
	

	1.
	WELCOME BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE MOORS PARISH CLUSTER GROUP

	2.


	DISCUSS LOCAL COMMUNITY ISSUES

	
	PCSO Riley updated the cluster informing them that most staff had now moved into the new Police HQ at Express Park (which is very big and scary!), the Bridgwater Town Centre Team will move to Sedgemoor`s offices in Bridgwater House and so there will still be a presence within the town centre.


	
	The following issues were raised by members of the Cluster:
· Malcolm Carson, Westonzoyland PC – there were still plenty of instances of speeding through the village even with the road signs, requested use of the speed radar? PCSO Helen Whitehead to contact the Parish Council.
· Alan Bradford, North Petherton TC – There had been a spate of vandalism in North Petherton around the community centre which had been reported to the police. It was confirmed that the Police were targeting the community centre and also Parkersfield Playing Field where further problems had been reported. 
There was also a problem with cars for sale being parked up on Fore Street which had been reported to the Council`s Enforcement Officer. 
· Reg Winslow, Middlezoy – Issue with parking at the junction of Main Road by the shop, various types of vehicles were parking indiscriminately and as this was a crossing point for pedestrians and an awkward turn, it was requested that the Police monitor the situation. It was agreed to pass this onto PCSO Helen Whitehead. 
· Alan Hudson, Bridgwater Without – New school at Kingsdown, however there is no footpath or crossing, County Highways and Somerset County Council have been informed but wanted to raise awareness of the issue with the Police in case assistance was needed; it was confirmed that the issue would be passed onto the beat team that covered Kingsdown.



	
	A discussion then took place on the PACT Conference that took place in June, the notes of which were attached to the agenda. It was agreed to invite the Police Commissioner Sue Mountstevens on Monday 24th November 2014 and to use the new community centre at Kingsdown. 
(Post meeting: Unfortunately this will now NOT go ahead as the Police Commissioner is unable to make this date; a new date in 2015 will be arranged and the cluster will be notified in due course). 



	
	The Chairman raised the issue that there was no attendance from the Fire or Ambulance Service and this needs to be addressed. 


	3.

	DATES, TIMES AND VENUES OF NEXT MEETINGS

	
	· 20 November 2014 at 7pm in Chedzoy Village Hall
· 25 February 2015 at 7pm in Westonzoyland Village Hall




	
	SESSION 2 MOORS PARISH GROUP MEETING

	
	

	20.

	APOLOGIES

	
	Jackie Fisher - Westonzoyland PC, Paul Baker – Middlezoy PC,

Cllr David Hall – Somerset County Council


	21.
	MINUTES



	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 29 May 2014 (previously circulated) were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Updates:

· A38 speed limit to be changed to 50mph from Walford Cross through to the change of speed limit at North Petherton. 

· North Newton – Meeting to be held at the school on 22 September 2014 at 7pm in respect of speeding and highway issues

· North Petherton – Park and Ride at Junction 24 now operational. 




	22.
	HIGHWAYS


	
	Andrew Turner from Somerset County Highways Authority attended the meeting and gave a brief update on various matters relating to Highways. He explained that he covered the area from Frome to Nether Stowey which was a large area; he was also involved in the Flood Recovery Plan. The Authority had been awarded £20m for flood related works which included various Improvement schemes, including: A361 Burrowbridge improvement works to the route and at Seven Bends, and raising of the road at Muchelney. Locally there were some works being undertaken in North Newton/Chadmead. 



	
	In other matters, Andrew explained a visit had been made to Thurloxton to issues that they suffered with, i.e. blocked gullies and over hanging hedges, however he had been impressed with the local people and their self-help attitude, Members were reminded that hedges were the responsibility of the landowner (and not the County Highways Authority) and Parishes could help by approaching the landowners directly. 


	
	A question was asked on gully emptying; Andrew confirmed that this was now based on risk as follows: locations of known flood risk were cleared yearly, rural areas every two years and urban areas every four years. 
Andrew explained that the authority does not have the resources now and that highways were kept to a safe standard but have no additional resources for many things that they used to do; therefore they encouraged Parishes to take on these additional duties; however if a number of Parishes wanted to get together for a self-help scheme, a grant of £3,000 was available. 


	
	Other matters raised by Parishes were:
Middlezoy – When the main road was resurfaced, the priorities were changed on Kicks Hill Lane, this was done with no consultation with the Parish Council and since then, there had been no progress with the County about changing it back again. A site visit was suggested to see the issues that the Parish have raised and Andrew will feed the comments back and see if a meeting could be arranged. 

North Petherton – School Lane, North Petherton has had lines painted but now need the enforcement signs erected. 


	
	The Chairman thanked Andrew for attending and also asked that their thanks be passed onto Lawrence Hackling. 




	23.
	SEDGEMOOR SPORTS AND RECREATION FACILITIES STRATEGY AND ACTION PLAN


	
	Rob Semple attended the meeting and said a few words on the Sports and Recreation Facilities Strategy that had been attached to the agenda for this meeting. 
He explained that this started with a County plan with the Districts involved, with the next step being a more in depth strategy for the District. 

All sports teams had been consulted including the Football Association, rugby and cricket associations, also Parish Councils were consulted. 

The document would be on Sedgemoor`s website and was a living document and would be updated with any changes of circumstances. 



	
	Parishes were encouraged to have a look at the document and if they wanted help or further advice to contact either Rob or Scott Mason who was the Parks Project Officer at Sedgemoor District Council.



	24.
	RLT3



	
	It was confirmed that the funds available were as follows:
Available: £13.51

Pending: £104,902.00




	25.
	TOWN AND PARISH UPDATES



	
	· Lyng: Speeding on A361 was still their main concern
· Bridgwater Without: The Parish was now twice the size than they were 2 years ago, with further housing being developed; however the new community pavilion was an issue as they were not being kept in the loop on progress for the management of the facility. Allison Griffin confirmed that she would speak to Teresa Harvey, lead officer on this project to update the parish council but Allison understood that there were legal and financial issues being sorted. 

· Middlezoy: The new changing rooms had been completed and thanked Sedgemoor for these cluster meetings as it was an opportunity for Parishes to gain knowledge and to express their views on a variety of matters. 



	
	· North Petherton: The council have a new Parish Clerk and a new Chairman.

· Westonzoyland: As part of the flood Plan, a temporary bund was being built to protect Kings Drive/Grays Road area of Westonzoyland, however this has caused concerns for local residents and there was a conflict of interests within the villagers and the Environment Agency. Allison Griffin confirmed that she had a meeting with South Somerset and will raise the issue there, Councillor Alder to contact Allison direct. 



	26.
	ISSUES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS



	
	November 2014:
Flood Resilience 

Highway Update (in writing) from Andrew Turner




	27.
	DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS



	
	· 20 November 2014 at 7pm in Chedzoy Village Hall

· 25 February 2015 at 7pm in Westonzoyland Village Hall




The meeting ended at 9.00pm 

CHAIRMAN
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